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LCCC Urges NO on Recall of Governor Newsom 
 
California – During their monthly board meeting on Thursday, August 5, the Latino 
Caucus of California Counties (LCCC) voted unanimously to take a stand in 
opposition of the recall and in support of Governor Gavin Newsom.  
 
 “The State of California, under Governor Newsom’s leadership, has made many 
advancements in protecting immigrants, expanding healthcare, making progress on 
housing and homelessness, advancing a more inclusive curriculum in our schools, 
extending more resources to local governments, and doing everything to overcome the 
COVID-19 pandemic,” said LCCC President V. Manuel Perez (Riverside County – 
4th District). “Supporting the recall would likely reverse these and other advancements 
that we have made collectively as a state. For these reasons, it is important that Latinos 
and all Californians come out and vote in support of Governor Newsom and vote “No” 
on the recall, on Tuesday, September 14th.”  
 

 
### 

 
The Latino Caucus of California Counties is an organization which encourages the 
engagement and involvement of its Board and membership, works to provide solutions 
to issues and concerns of our Latino communities, and promotes Latino leaders.  
 
 


